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ISA Executive Board 

Thank you Dr. Johannes (Hans) Verschuure 

ISA President 
Dr. Iêda Chaves Pacheco Russo was 
inaugurated as President of the International 
Society of Audiology during the International 
Congress of Audiology in Hong Kong, June 8 ï 
12, 2008. Dr. Russo is a native of Brazil and has 
served in many capacities within the International 
Society of Audiology.  In this newsletter you will 
find a reprint of her inspiring and touching 
Inaugural Address given during the ICA 
meeting.ö 
 
Editorôs note: If you ever have the opportunity to be in the same 
place as Dr. Russo, please introduce yourself. She is one of the 
warmest and truly genuine people I have ever had the pleasure 
meeting. I am sure she would cherish meeting you and that you will 
come to the same conclusion as I. Ed. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Submitted By:  

George Mencher 

Secretary General 
International Society of Audiology 

 

THE BRITISH SOCIETY OF AUDIOLOGY 
AND THE 

COLOMBIAN ASSOCIATION OF AUDIOLOGY 
BECOME AFFILIATES 

 
ISA is delighted to announce that the BSA and CAA 
have formally joined ISA as Affiliated Societies.  As 
members may recall, the NVA or Netherlands 
Audiological Society joined us just a few months 
ago.  ISA is very proud of its growing Affiliated 
Societies program, which now includes 23 national 
and international organizations.   
 
At the recent International Congress of Audiology in 
Hong Kong we had a meeting of the Affiliated 
Societies with representatives from 14 of the groups 
in attendance.   Kajsa-Mia Holgers (Sweden/EFAS) 
was re-elected as the representative to the ISA 
Executive Committee from the Affiliated Societies 
(AS) for the period 2008-2010.  There was also a 
discussion relating to the role of Affiliated Societies 
within ISA, and our intention to strengthen a 
worldwide network. Different outcomes can be 
obtained from this initiative.  One example is 
publishing ñqualifications for audiological practiceò in 
the different countries on the ISA website.  Another 
example is the AS having a link from the ISA 
webpage and to the ISA webpage from their 
homepage.  ISA is also very enthused about having 
the AS announce their National Meetings on the ISA 
webpage. 
 
The representative of the BSA raised the question 
as to whether ISA represents audiology as a 
ñprofessionò or audiology as an ñacademic and 
researchò activity.  We believe that ISA does both.  
Through our congresses and journal we provide 
strong input into the academic and research aspects 
of the discipline of Audiology.  However, though our 
position papers, model curriculum and Code of 
Ethics we also provide strong input into the 
profession of Audiology.  ISA is proud to have both 
roles.   
  
 
 

 

 

                                  Continued on page 3 
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 How to become President of the International Society of Audiology? 
BY: Iêda Chaves Pacheco Russo, Ph.D. 

 
A reprint of Dr. Russoôs Inaugural Address 

 
 

ñIf you give a part of yourself to life, the part you receive back will be so much greater. Never regret the past, but 
learn by it. Never lose sight of your dreams; a person who can dream will always have hope. Believe in yourself; if you 
do, everyone else will. You have the ability to accomplish anything, but never do it at someone expense. If you can go 
through life loving others you will have achieved the greatest success of allò. 

Judy LeSage. 

 
Before being a speech therapist and audiologist, I graduated as a piano teacher. Being involved with 

music made me interested in audiology, Thus music led me to the science of hearing. Basically, I was 
curious about how the ear worked. How some brains manage to produce music? What does it mean to be 
in tune or out of tune? 

 
I came close to the International Society of Audiology to widen my world of audiology and go beyond 

the American and Australian approaches, both of which I was familiar with. 
 

My first International Congress of Audiology was in Buenos Aires, Argentina, ten years ago. This 
Congress changed my life and as time went by I was elected to serve on the executive committee. My role 
until 2006 was to represent the affiliated societies. During the last ISA Congress held in Innsbruck, I was 
nominated vice president of this prestigious organization. 
 
 Today is a very special day, as I become ISA president -- the second woman and the first Brazilian 
to reach this position. My purpose is to keep on divulging scientific works and raise the exchanges that 
must exist between all countries. 
 

The ISA mission is to facilitate knowledge for the protection of human hearing and rehabilitation by 
coordinating and providing information to the members and planning trainings and international congresses. 
ISA publishes scientific works in its official journal, the International Journal of Audiology, for which Iôve 
been an Editor-at-Large since 2005.  Through the electronic newsletter, Audinews, ISA shares the schedule 
of international events and issues that would be of interest to the members. 
 
 Brazil started the first training program in communication disorders at the University of São Paulo in 
1960 and ten years later, the first graduate course in Audiology. The availability of graduate training not 
only raised the standard of professional care, but also expanded job opportunities and the scope of practice 
for audiologists. The progress achieved in recent decades places Brazil in a leadership position in Latin 
America and other Portuguese speaking countries with regards to prevention, diagnosis, treatment, and 
rehabilitation of hearing loss. 
 
 In the past 15 years, a few maternity hospitals in several regions of Brazil have started neonatal 
hearing screening. We all know that early diagnosis and intervention followed by a hearing aid fitting and 
rehabilitation are fundamental to a childôs auditory development. Of course, parental counseling and 
orientation is a key component of the childôs habilitation program. 

One of our present challenges is the lack of awareness of the hazards of high-level noise exposures 
-- mainly music. Popular technology and personal music players could prove harmful to the hearing of our 
young people if they are not used properly. Hearing preservation is not really achieved yet! We must invest 
in general prevention because the point is not to talk only to people involved in the field. We have to figure 
out the best way to influence the whole world! In order to prevent a hearing loss, education and awareness 
are cornerstones. Enjoyable music doesnôt need to be loud! Therefore, lower the volume, limit the times 
spent listening, and wear earphones that block out unwanted environmental sounds reducing the need to 
increase volume levels. 
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Presidentôs Inaugural Address        continued from page 2 

 
 Nowadays, people are living longer. Presbycusis affects more and more seniors, and the degree of 
hearing loss gets worse with age. The sensory hearing loss experienced by older adults is the third major 
cause of handicap among the elderly population in Brazil and has dramatic effects on communication and 
the quality of life. Notwithstanding is central auditory processing difficulties that may affect success with 
hearing aids.  

 
It is very important to assist elderly individuals with auditory disabilities to realize their optimal potential 

in communication and reduce the barriers which have resulted from hearing loss. 
 
When patients put their trust in us they are asking for more than a pair of electronic devices to place in 

their ears. They want to know how they can restore the quality of life they once had before they had their 
world altered by a hearing impairment.  

 

We must keep in mind that it is not just an aging ear; it is not an elderly person with impaired ears; it is 
an elderly person with impaired ears and a life to live. Letôs help them to live it better. Letôs make this come 
true! Realize that old people are just little boys and girls who have lived a little bit more!                     

There are lots of skills and qualities that audiologists must possess in order to succeed. The first one is 
to have a genuine respect for people as well as a deep sense of caring for them. The second is to know 
how to listen and accept the feelings that their patientôs may express.  
 

Finally, I wish to congratulate the organizing committee of this event and thank my colleagues of the 
ISA Executive committee for their support and a special thanks to my dear Brazilian friends for flying all this 
long distance to be with me and sharing this precious moment of my career; my dear husband, son and all 
my family and mostly God, for my life and for blessing me, gathering people from different faiths, cultures 
and languages around me.  

 
Letôs take good care of our ears and respect our hearing so that we may keep on communicating with 

our fellowman, improving our verbal communication skills and increasing our endless ability of making 
friends and sharing love.  Thank you.ö 

 

 
                                                                                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                         

 

 

 

 

New Affiliated Societies            continued from page 1 
 
The meeting concluded with a reiteration that these 
types of meetings and discussions increase and 
strengthen the role of the Affiliated Societies within 
ISA ï something we really want to achieve.  It was 
suggested that a blog site be developed on the ISA 
homepage to promote continued discussions.  This 
is currently being developed by Viktor Koci, our 
website manager.  ISA requested feedback from 
the AS, in order to improve international interaction, 
a major role of ISA in the worldwide audiological 
community.   The group plans to meet regularly at 
all ISA World Congresses. ö 
 

 

 

Mark Your Calendars Now 
 

XXXth International Congress of Audiology 
April 28 ï March 1, 2010 

São Paulo, Brazil 
www.ica2010.com.br 

 

http://www.ica2010.com.br/
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International Society of Audiology Announces 
Changes in Leadership 

 
During the recent meeting of the International 
Society of Audiology at the International Congress 
of Audiology in Hong Kong several changes in 
leadership and society duties were announced. As 
noted earlier, Dr. Iêda Chaves Pacheco Russo 
was elected President of the Society.  Her 
successor will be Dr. Jose Barajas who assumes 
the role of President-Elect. Dr. Barajas hails from 
Tenerife, Spain and is a longtime member and 
active leader in the Society and comes with a 
wealth of experience and dedication to the Society. 
Dr. William Noble will experience ñdéjà vu all over 
againò as the Immediate Past President of the 
Society. Changes in other leadership roles put Dr. 
Noble in the position of being asked to serve 
another term as Immediate Past President. Thank 
you Dr. Noble for your willingness to venture back 
into familiar territory.  
 
Certainly noteworthy is the transition to a new 
Secretary General of the Society. Dr.  Hans 
Verschuure served as Secretary General for many 
years and did a tremendous job moving the 
Society forward. Unfortunately, Dr. Verschuure 
could no longer continue in this role and we want 
to thank him for his many years of service and 
wish him the very best.  Fulfilling the role of 
Secretary General has now fallen upon George 
Mencher, Ph.D. Dr. Mencher served as the 
Assistant Secretary General and has been a 
longstanding and steadfast supporter of the 
Society. Congratulations and best of luck to Dr. 
Mencher.  
 
The Societyôs new Assistant Secretary General 
is George Tavartkiladze, M.D., Ph.D.. 
Recognizable as the Societyôs Immediate Past 
President one may wonder why he would jump 
from the proverbial ñfrying pan into the fireò.  Dr. 
Tavartkiladzeôs commitment to the Society is 
evident and warrants our admiration as he tries to 
fill the very big shoes of his predecessor. We wish 
him the greatest success in his new role. 
 
One last changes has occurred that will probably 
be very evident to those of you who go to the 
Society web site.  Victor Koci of Austria has 
agreed to serve as our Webmaster and has 
already begun work to upgrade and enhance the 
Society web site. Members can look forward to 
seeing these changes in the coming months.ö 
 
 
 
  

Hong Kong Was A HUGE Success! 
The XXIXth International Congress of Audiology 

 

Despite the rainy weather, the XXIXth International 
Congress of Audiology was a huge success.  There 
were in excess of 500 attendees representing over 
20 different nations. The program topics were 
varied and ranged from the practical application of 
fitting a hearing aid to a discussion of future 
technologies and methodologies. Cochlear 
implants, auditory maturation, newborn hearing 
screening, otoacoustic emissions, noise induced 
hearing loss, pharmacology, psychoacoustics, and 
auditory electrophysiology were just a few of the 
many topics presented during the conference.  
 
Not all of the activities surrounding the ICA were 
about the ear and hearing. There was quite a bit of 
learning going on about the Chinese culture and 
traditions. The opening of the Congress was 
highlighted by a welcoming speech from the 
Honorable Dr. P.Y. Lam, JP, the Hong Kong 
Director of Health, followed by the Chinese ritual 

 
 
 
wishing ñgreat successò. The opening ceremony 
was well received by all and was punctuated by the 
presence of weird and wonderful characters (a 
westernerôs view) and the rhythmic beating of 
ritualistic drums. Notwithstanding was the fantastic 
activities and intriguing meal during the Congress 
Dinner Monday evening. The traditional Chinese 
fare and entertainment brought a smile to all in 
attendance. 
 
Congratulations to the Hong Kong Society of 
Audiology, the ICA 2008 Organizing Committee, 
and Lena Wong as Chairperson of the Committee.  
You did a tremendous job organizing an exceptional 
educational meeting peppered with some exciting 
and fun social events. I suppose the ICA success 
could be attributed to the opening ceremony ritual 

but I believe it was the hard work of all of you. ö Ed.  

Dr. P.Y. Lam welcomes all during the ICA Opening Ceremony 
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ICA 2008 
Photos courtesy of Hong Kong Society of Audiology and Vic Gladstone 
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ICA 2008 
Photos courtesy of Hong Kong Society of Audiology and Vic Gladstone 


